Pilots for Christ International Officers & Board of Directors

Pilots for Christ International 890 22 Mile Rd. Sand Lake, MI 49343-9503 616-884-6241 http://pilotsforchrist.com

President- Tim Layne-Michigan (616) 884-6241

Vice President- Dr. Bob Lehton-Florida (321) 783-1837

Secretary-Lori Layne-Michigan (616) 636-5523

Treasurer- Mark LeRoy-Virginia (703) 369-6394

Board Member- Lee De Armond-Virginia (Past President) (703) 791-0448

Board Member- Dennis Estell-Ohio (513) 831-2611

Board Member- Mike McMillen-Tennessee (865)-283-2502

Board Member- Gary Geib- Missouri (816) 224-8411

Board Member- Paul Pankratz- Minnesota (952) 898-6687

Board Member-Dick Todd-Florida (321) 459-2886

Board Member- Tom Tracy-Washington State (253) 686-3050

Board Member- Lance Winn- Arkans as (870) 236-3809

See more information at http://pilotsforchrist.org

START A CHAPTER

A Pilots for Christ International Chapter can be started in your community by having a general meeting of interested pilots and non-pilots to discuss being a chapter and what this decision involves and means. We can have a Regional Director contact you and possibly attend, just let us know. The following are some simple guidelines and rules for review by your perspective members:

- 1. Submit (10) new applications along with the first years dues payment to the President of PCI
- 2. Receive your PCI chapter charter, as guidance in development and operation of your chapter
- 2. Establish a set of bylaws for you chapter
- 3. Members elect a President, VP, Treasurer, Secretary,
- 4. Schedule a Pilots for Christ International commissioning event to formally recognize your chapter
- 5. Present Chapter operating certificate at the ceremony

Through this entire process, PCI will have one of our Regional Directors guide you, pray with you and help you achieve and formulate the necessary steps to see your planning and work conclude in an operating chapter that serves Our Lord Jesus Christ, to His Glory and Honor. Your Regional Coordinator will help you:

Recruit

Who can we contact that would be interested in joining your chapter?

Retain

Develop ways and methods to stay in touch with members, sharing information, about mission opportunities, meetings, events, air shows, and ideas of working throughout your community, area, State.

Recognize

Individual membership commitment and honoring their attitude, unselfishness, involvement, in your chapter.

Let us help you, just call or write and someone will be back in touch to help oversee your chapter development and beginning or continuing operations.

TO GOD BE THE GLORY!



As some of you are aware, we have acquired the registration to a 1961 Cessna 320D Twin aircraft in She by, NC. This aircraft was donated to our North Carolina Chapter, and they have since disbanded and are no longer functioning as a Pilots for Christ Chapter.

This air craft has been sitting at the She by, NC airport for almost (6-8) years and is in need of great repair. It is the Board of Directors position that this air craft be sold, for salvage or for use. Our bylaws prevent us from owning any aircraft. If you are interested or know of someone who is interested in acquiring this Cessna Twin, please let me know.

The FAA has posted the registered owner as:

Pilots for Christ International 9611 Cloverhill Rd. Manassas, VA 20110 (Treasurer Mark LeRoy's Address)

I have also notified the State of Permsylvania that the new Pilots for Christ. Corporation Headquarters is located at: 890–22 Mile Rd. Sand Lake, MI 49343

I have also sent them a list of our current Board of Directors for the file.

Donations to Pilots for Christ International

January-March 2012

Dan Verner

Donations can be made online at: http://pilotsforchrist.org, or you can call (616) 636-5523, or write us at:

Pilots for Christ International 890 22 Mile Rd. Sand Lake, MT 49343-9503

Commercial Flight Reimbursement & General request for Transportation

2012

Pilots for Christ International provides reimbursed funding to qualifying individuals for commercial air tickets, up to \$500, in most cases. There are some instances where the requesting individual is unable to provide any funding, then PCI will purchase the entire ticket. This only happens on rare occasions. It is our International policy to never tell a requesting individual "No" help is available. We do this because we always take the person's request and post it online at:

http://www.shiftboard.com/pilotsforchrist/

It is mybelief that God can provide any amount of funding or any type of transportation, if it is His Will to provide it. Just because funds are not currently available does not mean that a member of PCI or another affiliate that we contact, will not be touched to provide the necessary travel for a person requesting help. I have seen this happen so many times, I can not count them. Below are just some names PCI has helped.

 Theodora (MT to TX)
 Rainin (WY to TN)
 LEE (PA to MO)

 Jeff K. (CA to NC)
 Hal (CO to NC)
 Sech (OR to OH)

Roneisha (PL to OH) Wounded Waltrior Project (PL to NC)

We meed you rto help continue funding this important part of PCI

Richard (WT to WY)

Please send you rheart felt donation God Bless!

We screen all requesting individuals for factual information and urgency of travel to ensure that we are being good stewards of God's funds. At the same time we do not use PCI funds for reasons outside of aviation or necessary ground travel. Many organizations exist to provide this help and as a part of Christ's Body we will focus on our mission and purpose, still allowing others to serve Christ through their calling.